
Open Letter from Andrew Chongseh Kim  

 

When I started down this research path, I did not know what I would find. I was familiar 

with names like Sherry Chen, Xi Xiaoxing, Guoqing Cao, Shuyu Li, and Wen Ho Lee, but I 

wanted to know whether these, and other cases like them, were isolated cases or symptomatic of 

systemic problems within the Department of Justice. Sadly, the findings of this study support the 

latter hypothesis. 

The research presented in this White Paper took years to collect and analyze and would 

not have been possible without the support of an incredible group of people, starting with the 

Committee of 100. I want to thank Committee of 100 Chairman Gary Locke and Committee of 

100 President Zhengyu Huang, respectfully, for their full collaboration and support on this 

project.    

A special thank you to the commentators Ms. Carol Lam, Dr. Randy Katz, Professor 

Margaret Lewis, Ms. Ashley Gorski, Mr. Patrick Toomey, and Dr. Jeremy Wu for sharing your 

unique insights on this issue. 

Special thanks to Felicia Zhang for your invaluable assistance in project coordination, 

data collection, and analysis. Thank you to Alex Liang for your incredible research assistance, 

initiative and leadership, and coordination of the commentaries for this white paper. I also want 

to thank Greenberg Traurig, LLP and South Texas College of Law for their support.  

A special thanks to Fulton Hou, Lloyd Feng, Charles Zinkowski, and Elizabeth Kerr from 

Committee of 100 for your dedication and hard work. 

And finally, a special thank you to Dr. Jeremy Wu for your unwavering support, 

expertise, and commitment to this research since its inception. Without him, this project would 

not have been possible. 

  

Sincerely, 

Andy Kim 

 


